

# Calhoun County Consolidated Dispatch Authority

Serving Our Community One Call at a Time

### CALHOUN COUNTY CONSOLIDATED DISPATCH AUTHORITY

Governing Board of Directors

Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, June 11, at 2:30 p.m.

Law Library

Calhoun County Administrative Building

The meeting was called to order by board member Steve Frisbie at 2:37 P.M.

**ROLL CALL:** 

Directors Present:

Matt Saxton, Chairman via phone

Steve Frisbie, County Board of Commissioners Jim Blocker, City of Battle Creek (Seat #1)

Steve Buller, Area Metropolitan Services Agency

Lt Dave Wood, Michigan State Police

Susan Baldwin, City of Battle Creek (Seat #2)

Directors Excused:

Jeff Albaugh, Vice-Chairperson Ken Snyder, City of Albion Brent Williams, City of Marshall

Others Present:

Rich Feole, CCCDA Kim Grafton, CCCDA Kate Chism, CCCDA

#### AGENDA APPROVAL

A motion was made by Jim Coleman to approve the June 11, 2019 CCCDA Governing Board agenda. The motion was seconded by Susan Baldwin.

All were in favor. Motion was approved.



# Calhoun County Consolidated Dispatch Authority

Serving Our Community One Call at a Time

### **MEETING MINUTES**

A motion was made by Jim Blocker to accept the May 14, 2019, CCCDA Governing Board minutes. The motion was seconded by Lt Dave Wood.

All were in favor. Motion was approved.

#### **PUBLIC COMMENT**

No public comment was provided.

#### **CONSENT AGENDA**

The following items were listed on the Board's consent agenda:

- Excuse Absent Board Members
- 2. Check Register: May 1- May 31
- 3. Year-to-Date Budget Performance Reports
- 4. Quality Assurance Reports
- 5. 2019 Year-to-Date Statistics
- 6. General Correspondence

A motion was made by Susan Baldwin to approve the June 11, 2019 Consent Agenda. The motion was seconded by Jim Blocker.

All were in favor.

Motion was approved.

#### EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR'S REPORT

- Mackinac Conference- Several staff attended the 9-1-1 conference. Lindsay Smith was a
  presenter at the conference and did a presentation on receiving calls from and about people
  on the autistic spectrum. It was a busy conference with Kim Grafton, Rich Feole, and Rhonda
  Seigel all on the conference committee.
- MERS- On June 4, a MERS representative came and was available to meet individually with our staff to discuss benefit packages. Last year at this time it was discovered the glitch with the COLA package. There were no surprises this year.
- 3. Audit-The audit is wrapping up. Joe will be here to give the full audit report soon.



# Calhoun County Consolidated Dispatch Authority

Serving Our Community One Call at a Time

#### **OLD BUSINESS**

None

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

1. Lakeview Schools use of Sonoma tower Site: The school is working with Roe Comm to get new radios in their busses and schools. They have found areas where they do not have radio coverage. They have done studies that show if they use new equipment and our Sonoma tower site they would have coverage. We have a similar agreement with the county ISD and they reimburse us \$1200 annually. Roe Comm has indicated no actual tower space would be used and very minimal power, with no interference with our equipment. And email approval was requested to TAC and approved. If approved by the board, Jim Dyer would write up the contract.

A motion was made by Lt Dave Wood to approve the use of the Sonoma Tower by Lakeview Schools. The motion was seconded by Jim Blocker.

Susan Baldwin questioned that allowing this wouldn't hold us liable for any damage to their equipment or any new/additional costs. It was clarified that we would have no additional costs of utilities which would not be covered by the fees and the contract would absolve us from any liability. Further discussion took place amongst the board involving various details of the contract.

All were in favor.

The motion was approved.

#### **PUBLIC COMMENTS**

No public comment provided.

#### **ADJOURNMENT**

Meeting was adjourned at 2:50 P.M. by board member Steve Frisbie.

From:

James Schwartz < JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com>

Sent:

Monday, April 29, 2019 1:58 PM

To:

Richard Feole; Art Draper; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins; Jim Martens

(jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov);

: Kate Chism; Kimberly Grafton;

mburke@maffaa.org; Scott McDonald; skipp@ci.albion.mi.us;

tgeigle@emmett.org; Tina Rasey; woodd@michigan.gov

Subject:

RE: ref MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's

I have no objection

Chief James M. Schwartz Marshall Police and Fire Department 323 W. Michigan Ave. Marshall, Ml. 49068 269-781-2596

From: Richard Feole [mailto:rfeole@calhouncountymi.gov]

Sent: Monday, April 29, 2019 1:52 PM

To: Art Draper < Mdraper@calhouncountymi.gov >; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins

; Jim Martens (igmartens@battlecreekmi.gov) < igmartens@battlecreekmi.gov>;

, James Schwartz < <a href="mailto:JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com">JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com</a>; Kate Chism

< <u>KChism@calhouncountymi.gov</u>>; Kimberly Grafton < <u>kgrafton@calhouncountymi.gov</u>>; <u>mburke@maffaa.org</u>; Scott McDonald < <u>smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com</u>>; <u>skipp@ci.albion.mi.us</u>; ; <u>tgeigle@emmett.org</u>;

Tina Rasey <trasey@calhouncountymi.gov>; woodd@michigan.gov

Subject: ref MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's

TAC, we have been asked by Matt Beauchamp and Matt Hubert (Kalamazoo City FD) about granting access to Calhoun County 800 MHz talk groups to Kalamazoo County Fire Departments. They have asked for access to the following talk groups:

13F03

13FTAC1

13FTAC2

13F911

13FTWP

They are in the midst of redoing their templates and I advised them I would see if I could get permission via an email vote rather than waiting until the next meeting which is still over 2 weeks away. Please advise via email if you are ok with issuing an MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's access the mentioned talk groups.

From: Scott Kipp <skipp@cityofalbionmi.gov>

**Sent:** Monday, April 29, 2019 2:37 PM

To: Art Draper; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins; Jim Martens

(jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov);

jschwartz@cityofmarshall.com; Kate Chism; Kimberly Grafton; mburke@maffaa.org;

Scott McDonald (smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com);

tgeigle@emmett.org; Tina Rasey; woodd@michigan.gov; Richard Feole

Subject: Re: ref MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's

Fine with me

Chief Scott Kipp Albion Public Safety 112 W Cass St Albion, MI 49224 517-629-2473

All e-mail to/from this account is subject to official review and is for official use only. Action may be taken in response to any inappropriate use of the City of Albion e-mail system. This e-mailmay contain information that is privileged, law enforcement sensitive, or subject to other disclosure limitations. Such information is loaned to you and should not be further disseminated without the permission of the City of Albion. If you have received this e-mail in error, do not keep, use, disclose, or copy it; notify the sender immediately and delete it.

On Mon, Apr 29, 2019 at 1:52 PM -0400, "Richard Feole" <re>rfeole@calhouncountymi.gov</re> wrote:

TAC, we have been asked by Matt Beauchamp and Matt Hubert (Kalamazoo City FD) about granting access to Calhoun County 800 MHz talk groups to Kalamazoo County Fire Departments. They have asked for access to the following talk groups:

13F03

13FTAC1

13FTAC2

13F911

13FTWP

They are in the midst of redoing their templates and I advised them I would see if I could get permission via an email vote rather than waiting until the next meeting which is still over 2 weeks away. Please advise via email if you are ok with issuing an MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's access the mentioned talk groups.

From: Tony Geigle <tgeigle@emmett.org> Sent: Monday, April 29, 2019 3:40 PM

To: Richard Feole; Art Draper; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins; Jim Martens

(jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov);

JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com; Kate Chism; Kimberly Grafton; mburke@maffaa.org;

Scott McDonald (smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com); skipp@ci.albion.mi.us;

i; Tina Rasey; woodd@michigan.gov

Subject: RE: ref MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's

Emmett Twp has no issue with this no problem.

Tony Geigle - Emmett DPS

From: Richard Feole <rfeole@calhouncountymi.gov>

Sent: Monday, April 29, 2019 1:52 PM

To: Art Draper < Mdraper@calhouncountymi.gov >; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins

< >; Jim Martens (igmartens@battlecreekmi.gov) < igmartens@battlecreekmi.gov>; JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com; Kate Chism <KChism@calhouncountymi.gov>; Kimberly

Grafton < kgrafton@calhouncountymi.gov>; mburke@maffaa.org; Scott McDonald (smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com)

<smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com>; skipp@ci.albion.mi.us;

: Tony Geigle < tgeigle@emmett.org>;

Tina Rasey <trasey@calhouncountymi.gov>; woodd@michigan.gov

Subject: ref MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's

TAC, we have been asked by Matt Beauchamp and Matt Hubert (Kalamazoo City FD) about granting access to Calhoun County 800 MHz talk groups to Kalamazoo County Fire Departments. They have asked for access to the following talk groups:

13F03

13FTAC1

13FTAC2

13F911

13FTWP

They are in the midst of redoing their templates and I advised them I would see if I could get permission via an email vote rather than waiting until the next meeting which is still over 2 weeks away. Please advise via email if you are ok with issuing an MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's access the mentioned talk groups.

From:

Art Draper

Sent:

Monday, April 29, 2019 2:44 PM

To:

Richard Feole

Subject:

RE: ref MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's

#### I support.

From: Richard Feole

Sent: Monday, April 29, 2019 1:52 PM

To: Art Draper; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins; Jim Martens (jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov);

JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com; Kate Chism; Kimberly Grafton; mburke@maffaa.org; Scott

McDonald (smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com); skipp@ci.albion.mi.us;

; tgeigle@emmett.org; Tina

Rasey; woodd@michigan.gov

Subject: ref MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's

TAC, we have been asked by Matt Beauchamp and Matt Hubert (Kalamazoo City FD) about granting access to Calhoun County 800 MHz talk groups to Kalamazoo County Fire Departments. They have asked for access to the following talk groups:

13F03

13FTAC1

13FTAC2

13F911

13FTWP

They are in the midst of redoing their templates and I advised them I would see if I could get permission via an email vote rather than waiting until the next meeting which is still over 2 weeks away. Please advise via email if you are ok with issuing an MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's access the mentioned talk groups.

From:

Daryl Cummins <1

Sent:

Monday, April 29, 2019 6:20 PM

Sent:

Richard Feole

Subject:

Re: ref MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's

ok with me

On Mon, 29 Apr 2019 at 13:52, Richard Feole < refeole@calhouncountymi.gov > wrote:

TAC, we have been asked by Matt Beauchamp and Matt Hubert (Kalamazoo City FD) about granting access to Calhoun County 800 MHz talk groups to Kalamazoo County Fire Departments. They have asked for access to the following talk groups:

1>

13F03

13FTAC1

13FTAC2

13F911

13FTWP

They are in the midst of redoing their templates and I advised them I would see if I could get permission via an email vote rather than waiting until the next meeting which is still over 2 weeks away. Please advise via email if you are ok with issuing an MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's access the mentioned talk groups.

Richard Feole, Executive Director

Calhoun County Consolidated Dispatch

269-781-9709 office

269-781-2380 fax

From:

Coleman, James (MSP) < ColemanJ2@michigan.gov>

Sent:

Monday, April 29, 2019 1:59 PM

To:

Richard Feole

Subject:

RE: ref MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's

No issues.

From: Richard Feole [mailto:rfeole@calhouncountymi.gov]

Sent: Monday, April 29, 2019 1:52 PM

To: Art Draper < Mdraper@calhouncountymi.gov >; Coleman, James (MSP) < ColemanJ2@michigan.gov >; Daryl Cummins

; Jim Martens (jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov) <jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov>;

<u>JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com</u>; Kate Chism < <u>KChism@calhouncountymi.gov</u>>; Kimberly

Grafton < kgrafton@calhouncountymi.gov>; mburke@maffaa.org; Scott McDonald (smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com) < smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com>; skipp@ci.albion.mi.us; ; tgeigle@emmett.org; Tina Rasey

<trasey@calhouncountymi.gov>; Wood, David (MSP) < WoodD@michigan.gov>

Subject: ref MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's

TAC, we have been asked by Matt Beauchamp and Matt Hubert (Kalamazoo City FD) about granting access to Calhoun County 800 MHz talk groups to Kalamazoo County Fire Departments. They have asked for access to the following talk groups:

13F03

13FTAC1

13FTAC2

13F911

13FTWP

They are in the midst of redoing their templates and I advised them I would see if I could get permission via an email vote rather than waiting until the next meeting which is still over 2 weeks away. Please advise via email if you are ok with issuing an MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's access the mentioned talk groups.

From:

Mark Burke <mark@maffaa.org>

Sent:

Monday, April 29, 2019 1:55 PM

To:

Richard Feole; Art Draper; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins; Jim Martens

(jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov);

JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com; Kate Chism; Kimberly Grafton; Scott McDonald

(smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com); skipp@ci.albion.mi.us; tgeigle@emmett.org; Tina Rasey; woodd@michigan.gov

Subject:

RE: ref MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's

I have no objection to granting access to the listed talk groups to Kalamazoo City Fire.



Mark Burke - Executive Director Marshall Area Fire Fighters **Ambulance Authority** Voice Phone: (269)781-9819

Fax: (269)781-9323

Email: mburke@maffaa.org

NOTICE: This communication and attachments may contain privileged or other confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient, or believe you have received this communication in error, please do not print, copy, retransmit, disseminate, or otherwise use the information. Also, please indicate to the sender that you have received this communication in error, and delete the copy you received. Thank you.

From: Richard Feole [mailto:rfeole@calhouncountymi.gov]

Sent: Monday, April 29, 2019 1:52 PM

To: Art Draper; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins; Jim Martens (jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov);

; JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com; Kate Chism; Kimberly Grafton; Mark Burke; Scott McDonald

(smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com); skipp@ci.albion.mi.us;

; tgeigle@emmett.org; Tina Rasey;

woodd@michigan.gov

Subject: ref MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's

TAC, we have been asked by Matt Beauchamp and Matt Hubert (Kalamazoo City FD) about granting access to Calhoun County 800 MHz talk groups to Kalamazoo County Fire Departments. They have asked for access to the following talk groups:

13F03

13FTAC1

13FTAC2

13F911

13FTWP

They are in the midst of redoing their templates and I advised them I would see if I could get permission via an email vote rather than waiting until the next meeting which is still over 2 weeks away. Please advise via email if you are ok with issuing an MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's access the mentioned talk groups.

From: James Schwartz < JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com>

**Sent:** Friday, June 7, 2019 5:47 PM

To: Richard Feole; Art Draper; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins; Jim Martens

(jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov); Kate Chism; Kimberly Grafton;

mburke@maffaa.org; Robert Cipcic (rcipcic@springfieldmich.com); Scott McDonald; skipp@ci.albion.mi.us; tgeigle@emmett.org; Tina Rasey;

woodd@michigan.gov

Subject: RE: Lakeview Schools digital radio system

Marshall P.D. and Fire approve

Chief James M. Schwartz Marshall Police and Fire Department 323 W. Michigan Ave. Marshall, MI. 49068 269-781-2596

From: Richard Feole [mailto:rfeole@calhouncountymi.gov]

Sent: Thursday, June 06, 2019 3:21 PM

To: Art Draper < Mdraper@calhouncountymi.gov >; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins

>; Jim Martens (jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov) <jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov>;

James Schwartz < JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com >; Kate Chism

Cipcic (rcipcic@springfieldmich.com) <reipcic@springfieldmich.com>; Scott McDonald

<smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com>; skipp@ci.albion.mi.us;
tgeigle@emmett.org; Tina Rasey

<trasey@calhouncountymi.gov>; woodd@michigan.gov

Subject: Lakeview Schools digital radio system

CCCDA TAC, I apologize for another email vote, but I keep getting these requests that need TAC approval when there is not a TAC meeting scheduled within their deadline. I have been contacted by Roe Comm who is working on a radio project with Lakeview schools. The system they are working on will improve school to school communications and also to the buses. Evidently, they have several dead spots in their current radio communications south of I-94. Lakeview schools are asking for use of the CCCDA Sonoma tower site. I have been told by Roe Comm that the school equipment would not conflict with any of the CCCDA equipment and would not cause a load on the tower as nothing additional would be added to the actual tower that isn't already there. We do have an agreement with Calhoun County ISD and they pay fee of \$1200 annually for recoup of utility power costs. That figure has been given to Lakeview and was approved by their budgeting process. I recommend that we allow Lakeview Schools access to the Sonoma Tower site for the same amount charged to Calhoun County ISD, \$1200 annually. If approved by TAC, I will present to Governing Board next week and pass the results on to Roe Comm and Lakeview Schools. Please let me know if you approve or disapprove of allowing them this use.

Rich

From: James G. Martens < JGMartens@battlecreekmi.gov>

**Sent:** Monday, June 10, 2019 6:44 AM

To: James Schwartz; Richard Feole; Art Draper; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins;

ı; Kate Chism; Kimberly Grafton; mburke@maffaa.org; Robert

Cipcic (rcipcic@springfieldmich.com); Scott McDonald; skipp@ci.albion.mi.us;

; tgeigle@emmett.org; Tina Rasey; woodd@michigan.gov

Subject: Re: Lakeview Schools digital radio system

Approve



From: James Schwartz < JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com >

Sent: Friday, June 7, 2019 5:46 PM

To: rfeole@calhouncountymi.gov; Art Draper; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins; James G. Martens;

ı; Kate Chism; kgrafton@calhouncountymi.gov; mburke@maffaa.org; Robert Cipcic

(rcipcic@springfieldmich.com); Scott McDonald; skipp@ci.albion.mi.us;

ı; tgeigle@emmett.org;

<u>trasey@calhouncountymi.gov</u>; <u>woodd@michigan.gov</u> <u>Subject</u>: RE: Lakeview Schools digital radio system

Marshall P.D. and Fire approve

Chief James M. Schwartz
Marshall Police and Fire Department
323 W. Michigan Ave.
Marshall, MI. 49068
269-781-2596

From: Richard Feole [mailto:rfeole@calhouncountymi.gov]

Sent: Thursday, June 06, 2019 3:21 PM

To: Art Draper < <a href="Mdraper@calhouncountymi.gov">Mdraper@calhouncountymi.gov">Mdraper@calhouncountymi.gov</a>; <a href="colemanj2@michigan.gov">colemanj2@michigan.gov</a>; Daryl Cummins

; Jim Martens (<u>igmartens@battlecreekmi.gov</u>) <<u>igmartens@battlecreekmi.gov</u>>;

: James Schwartz < JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com >; Kate Chism

Cipcic (rcipcic@springfieldmich.com) < rcipcic@springfieldmich.com >; Scott McDonald

<smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com>; skipp@ci.albion.mi.us; , tgeigle@emmett.org; Tina Rasey

<trasey@calhouncountymi.gov>; woodd@michigan.gov

Subject: Lakeview Schools digital radio system

CCCDA TAC, I apologize for another email vote, but I keep getting these requests that need TAC approval when there is not a TAC meeting scheduled within their deadline. I have been contacted by Roe Comm who is working on a radio project with Lakeview schools. The system they are working on will improve school to school communications and also to the buses. Evidently, they have several dead spots in their current radio communications south of I-94. Lakeview schools are asking for use of the CCCDA Sonoma tower site. I have been told by Roe Comm that the school equipment would not conflict with any of the CCCDA equipment and would not cause a load on the tower as nothing additional would be added to the actual tower that isn't already there. We do have an agreement with Calhoun County ISD and

they pay fee of \$1200 annually for recoup of utility power costs. That figure has been given to Lakeview and was approved by their budgeting process. I recommend that we allow Lakeview Schools access to the Sonoma Tower site for the same amount charged to Calhoun County ISD, \$1200 annually. If approved by TAC, I will present to Governing Board next week and pass the results on to Roe Comm and Lakeview Schools. Please let me know if you approve or disapprove of allowing them this use.

Rich

From:

Scott Kipp <skipp@cityofalbionmi.gov>

Sent:

Thursday, June 6, 2019 3:38 PM

To:

Richard Feole; Art Draper; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins; Jim Martens

(jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov);

JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com; Kate Chism; Kimberly Grafton; mburke@maffaa.org;

Robert Cipcic (rcipcic@springfieldmich.com); Scott McDonald

(smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com);

tgeigle@emmett.org; Tina

Rasey; woodd@michigan.gov

Subject:

RE: Lakeview Schools digital radio system

#### Approve

Chief Scott Kipp Albion Public Safety 112 W Cass St Albion, MI 49224 517-629-2473



All e-mail to/from this account is subject to official review and is for official use only. Action may be taken in response to any inappropriate use of the City of Albion e-mail system. This e-mail may contain information that is privileged, law enforcement sensitive, or subject to other disclosure limitations. Such information is loaned to you and should not be further disseminated without the permission of the City of Albion. If you have received this e-mail in error, do not keep, use, disclose, or copy it; notify the sender immediately and delete it.

From: Richard Feole [mailto:rfeole@calhouncountymi.gov]

Sent: Thursday, June 6, 2019 3:21 PM

To: Art Draper < <a href="Mdraper@calhouncountymi.gov">Mdraper@calhouncountymi.gov">Mdraper@calhouncountymi.gov</a>>; <a href="colemanj2@michigan.gov">colemanj2@michigan.gov</a>; Daryl Cummins

; Jim Martens (<u>igmartens@battlecreekmi.gov</u>) <<u>igmartens@battlecreekmi.gov</u>>;

JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com; Kate Chism <KChism@calhouncountymi.gov>; Kimberly

Grafton < kgrafton@calhouncountymi.gov>; mburke@maffaa.org; Robert Cipcic (rcipcic@springfieldmich.com)

Scott Kipp <<u>skipp@cityofalbionmi.gov</u>>;

tgeigle@emmett.org; Tina Rasey

<<u>trasey@calhouncountymi.gov</u>>; <u>woodd@michigan.gov</u>

Subject: Lakeview Schools digital radio system

CCCDA TAC, I apologize for another email vote, but I keep getting these requests that need TAC approval when there is not a TAC meeting scheduled within their deadline. I have been contacted by Roe Comm who is working on a radio project with Lakeview schools. The system they are working on will improve school to school communications and also to the buses. Evidently, they have several dead spots in their current radio communications south of I-94. Lakeview schools are asking for use of the CCCDA Sonoma tower site. I have been told by Roe Comm that the school equipment would not conflict with any of the CCCDA equipment and would not cause a load on the tower as nothing additional would be added to the actual tower that isn't already there. We do have an agreement with Calhoun County ISD and they pay fee of \$1200 annually for recoup of utility power costs. That figure has been given to Lakeview and was approved by their budgeting process. I recommend that we allow Lakeview Schools access to the Sonoma Tower site for the same amount charged to Calhoun County ISD, \$1200 annually. If approved by TAC, I will present to Governing Board next week and pass the results on to Roe Comm and Lakeview Schools. Please let me know if you approve or disapprove of allowing them this use.

# Rich

From: Tony Geigle <tgeigle@emmett.org>
Sent: Thursday, June 6, 2019 3:41 PM

To: Richard Feole; Art Draper; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins; Jim Martens

(jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov);

JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com; Kate Chism; Kimberly Grafton; mburke@maffaa.org;

Robert Cipcic (rcipcic@springfieldmich.com); Scott McDonald

(smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com); skipp@ci.albion.mi.us; ; Tina

Rasey; woodd@michigan.gov

Subject: RE: Lakeview Schools digital radio system

Sounds Good Emmett DPS Approves.

## Lt. Anthony D. Geigle

Department of Public Safety 621 Cliff Street, Battle Creek, MI 49014

From: Richard Feole < rfeole@calhouncountymi.gov>

Sent: Thursday, June 6, 2019 3:21 PM

To: Art Draper < <a href="Mdraper@calhouncountymi.gov">Mdraper@calhouncountymi.gov">Mdraper@calhouncountymi.gov</a>; <a href="colemanj2@michigan.gov">colemanj2@michigan.gov</a>; <a href="Daryl Cummins">Daryl Cummins</a>

<\_\_\_\_>; Jim Martens (<u>igmartens@battlecreekmi.gov</u>) <<u>igmartens@battlecreekmi.gov</u>>;

; <u>JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com</u>; Kate Chism < <u>KChism@calhouncountymi.gov</u>>; Kimberly

Grafton <<u>kgrafton@calhouncountymi.gov</u>>; <u>mburke@maffaa.org</u>; Robert Cipcic (<u>rcipcic@springfieldmich.com</u>) <<u>rcipcic@springfieldmich.com</u>>; Scott McDonald (<u>smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com</u>) <<u>smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com</u>>; <u>skipp@ci.albion.mi.us</u>; ; Tony Geigle <<u>tgeigle@emmett.org</u>>; Tina Rasey

<trasey@calhouncountymi.gov>; woodd@michigan.gov

Subject: Lakeview Schools digital radio system

CCCDA TAC, I apologize for another email vote, but I keep getting these requests that need TAC approval when there is not a TAC meeting scheduled within their deadline. I have been contacted by Roe Comm who is working on a radio project with Lakeview schools. The system they are working on will improve school to school communications and also to the buses. Evidently, they have several dead spots in their current radio communications south of I-94. Lakeview schools are asking for use of the CCCDA Sonoma tower site. I have been told by Roe Comm that the school equipment would not conflict with any of the CCCDA equipment and would not cause a load on the tower as nothing additional would be added to the actual tower that isn't already there. We do have an agreement with Calhoun County ISD and they pay fee of \$1200 annually for recoup of utility power costs. That figure has been given to Lakeview and was approved by their budgeting process. I recommend that we allow Lakeview Schools access to the Sonoma Tower site for the same amount charged to Calhoun County ISD, \$1200 annually. If approved by TAC, I will present to Governing Board next week and pass the results on to Roe Comm and Lakeview Schools. Please let me know if you approve or disapprove of allowing them this use.

Rich

From:

Art Draper

Sent:

Friday, June 7, 2019 6:21 PM

To:

Richard Feole

Subject:

Re: Lakeview Schools digital radio system

CCSO supports.

On Jun 6, 2019, at 3:21 PM, Richard Feole < refeole@calhouncountymi.gov> wrote:

CCCDA TAC, I apologize for another email vote, but I keep getting these requests that need TAC approval when there is not a TAC meeting scheduled within their deadline. I have been contacted by Roe Comm who is working on a radio project with Lakeview schools. The system they are working on will improve school to school communications and also to the buses. Evidently, they have several dead spots in their current radio communications south of I-94. Lakeview schools are asking for use of the CCCDA Sonoma tower site. I have been told by Roe Comm that the school equipment would not conflict with any of the CCCDA equipment and would not cause a load on the tower as nothing additional would be added to the actual tower that isn't already there. We do have an agreement with Calhoun County ISD and they pay fee of \$1200 annually for recoup of utility power costs. That figure has been given to Lakeview and was approved by their budgeting process. I recommend that we allow Lakeview Schools access to the Sonoma Tower site for the same amount charged to Calhoun County ISD, \$1200 annually. If approved by TAC, I will present to Governing Board next week and pass the results on to Roe Comm and Lakeview Schools. Please let me know if you approve or disapprove of allowing them this use.

Rich

From:

Coleman, James (MSP) < ColemanJ2@michigan.gov>

Sent:

Thursday, June 6, 2019 3:55 PM

To:

Richard Feole

Subject:

RE: Lakeview Schools digital radio system

I approve X2

From: Richard Feole [mailto:rfeole@calhouncountymi.gov]

Sent: Thursday, June 06, 2019 3:21 PM

To: Art Draper < Mdraper@calhouncountymi.gov >; Coleman, James (MSP) < ColemanJ2@michigan.gov >; Daryl Cummins

< \_\_\_\_\_; Jim Martens (jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov) <jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov>;

Schwartz@cityofmarshall.com; Kate Chism < KChism@calhouncountymi.gov >; Kimberly

Grafton < kgrafton@calhouncountymi.gov >; mburke@maffaa.org; Robert Cipcic (rcipcic@springfieldmich.com) < rcipcic@springfieldmich.com >; Scott McDonald (smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com) < smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com >; skipp@ci.albion.mi.us; tgeigle@emmett.org; Tina Rasey < trasey@calhouncountymi.gov >;

Wood, David (MSP) < <u>WoodD@michigan.gov</u>> **Subject:** Lakeview Schools digital radio system

CCCDA TAC, I apologize for another email vote, but I keep getting these requests that need TAC approval when there is not a TAC meeting scheduled within their deadline. I have been contacted by Roe Comm who is working on a radio project with Lakeview schools. The system they are working on will improve school to school communications and also to the buses. Evidently, they have several dead spots in their current radio communications south of I-94. Lakeview schools are asking for use of the CCCDA Sonoma tower site. I have been told by Roe Comm that the school equipment would not conflict with any of the CCCDA equipment and would not cause a load on the tower as nothing additional would be added to the actual tower that isn't already there. We do have an agreement with Calhoun County ISD and they pay fee of \$1200 annually for recoup of utility power costs. That figure has been given to Lakeview and was approved by their budgeting process. I recommend that we allow Lakeview Schools access to the Sonoma Tower site for the same amount charged to Calhoun County ISD, \$1200 annually. If approved by TAC, I will present to Governing Board next week and pass the results on to Roe Comm and Lakeview Schools. Please let me know if you approve or disapprove of allowing them this use.

Rich

From: James Schwartz < JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com>

**Sent:** Wednesday, May 29, 2019 8:59 AM

To: Richard Feole; Art Draper; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins; Jim Martens

(jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov); Kate Chism; Kimberly Grafton;

mburke@maffaa.org; Robert Cipcic (rcipcic@springfieldmich.com); Scott McDonald; skipp@ci.albion.mi.us; ; tgeigle@emmett.org; Tina Rasev;

woodd@michigan.gov

Subject: RE: Eaton County MOU

I aprove

Chief James M. Schwartz Marshall Police and Fire Department 323 W. Michigan Ave. Marshall, MI. 49068 269-781-2596

From: Richard Feole [mailto:rfeole@calhouncountymi.gov]

Sent: Tuesday, May 28, 2019 7:54 AM

To: Art Draper < <a href="Mdraper@calhouncountymi.gov">Mdraper@calhouncountymi.gov">Mdraper@calhouncountymi.gov</a>; <a href="colemanj2@michigan.gov">colemanj2@michigan.gov</a>; Daryl Cummins

< is in Martens (jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov) < jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov>;

; James Schwartz < JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com>; Kate Chism

< KChism@calhouncountymi.gov >; Kimberly Grafton < kgrafton@calhouncountymi.gov >; mburke@maffaa.org; Robert

Cipcic (rcipcic@springfieldmich.com) < rcipcic@springfieldmich.com >; Scott McDonald

<smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com>; skipp@ci.albion.mi.us; ; tgeigle@emmett.org; Tina Rasey

<trasey@calhouncountymi.gov>; woodd@michigan.gov

Subject: Eaton County MOU

CCCDA TAC group, another county, Eaton, has requested use of our primary fire and law enforcement talk groups. I have advised the Eaton County Director that our law talk groups are encrypted so they will not be usable to them until that changes. Please let me know if you approve or disapprove of an MOU being sent to Eaton allowing them access to 237P911 (Metro), 13P911 (County), 13F911 and 13FTWP. They will also send us a MOU for use of their talk groups.

From: Scott Kipp <skipp@cityofalbionmi.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, May 28, 2019 8:00 AM

Richard Feole; Art Draper; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins; Jim Martens To:

(jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov);

JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com; Kate Chism; Kimberly Grafton; mburke@maffaa.org;

Robert Cipcic (rcipcic@springfieldmich.com); Scott McDonald

(smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com); , tgeigle@emmett.org; Tina

Rasey; woodd@michigan.gov

Subject: RE: Eaton County MOU

#### Approve

Chief Scott Kipp Albion Public Safety 112 W Cass St Albion, MI 49224 517-629-2473



All e-mail to/from this account is subject to official review and is for official use only. Action may be taken in response to any inappropriate use of the City of Albion e-mail system. This e-mail may contain information that is privileged, law enforcement sensitive, or subject to other disclosure limitations. Such information is loaned to you and should not be further disseminated without the permission of the City of Albion. If you have received this e-mail in error, do not keep, use, disclose, or copy it; notify the sender immediately and delete it.

From: Richard Feole [mailto:rfeole@calhouncountymi.gov]

Sent: Tuesday, May 28, 2019 7:54 AM

To: Art Draper < Mdraper@calhouncountymi.gov >; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins

>; Jim Martens (jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov) <jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov>; ı; <u>JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com</u>; Kate Chism < <u>KChism@calhouncountymi.gov</u>>; Kimberly

Grafton < kgrafton@calhouncountymi.gov >; mburke@maffaa.org; Robert Cipcic (rcipcic@springfieldmich.com) <ru><rcipcic@springfieldmich.com>; Scott McDonald (smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com) <smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com>;

Scott Kipp <skipp@cityofalbionmi.gov>; ; tgeigle@emmett.org; Tina Rasey

<trasey@calhouncountymi.gov>; woodd@michigan.gov

Subject: Eaton County MOU

CCCDA TAC group, another county, Eaton, has requested use of our primary fire and law enforcement talk groups. I have advised the Eaton County Director that our law talk groups are encrypted so they will not be usable to them until that changes. Please let me know if you approve or disapprove of an MOU being sent to Eaton allowing them access to 237P911 (Metro), 13P911 (County), 13F911 and 13FTWP. They will also send us a MOU for use of their talk groups.

From: Tony Geigle <tgeigle@emmett.org>
Sent: Tuesday, May 28, 2019 8:24 AM

To: Richard Feole; Art Draper; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins; Jim Martens

(jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov);

JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com; Kate Chism; Kimberly Grafton; mburke@maffaa.org;

: Tina

Robert Cipcic (rcipcic@springfieldmich.com); Scott McDonald

(smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com); skipp@ci.albion.mi.us;

Rasey; woodd@michigan.gov

Subject: RE: Eaton County MOU

# Good morning,

Rich, I am OK with this as well, however, you may want to clarify with them that the 13FTWP talk group is a non monitored channel (at least to my knowledge it is not) so they would not be able to communicate with our dispatch center on that frequency.

## Thanks !!

# Tony Geigle – Emmett DPS

From: Richard Feole < rfeole@calhouncountymi.gov >

Sent: Tuesday, May 28, 2019 7:54 AM

To: Art Draper < Mdraper@calhouncountymi.gov >; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins

; Jim Martens (jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov) <jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov>; JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com; Kate Chism <KChism@calhouncountymi.gov>; Kimberly

Grafton < kgrafton@calhouncountymi.gov>; mburke@maffaa.org; Robert Cipcic (rcipcic@springfieldmich.com)

<rcipcic@springfieldmich.com>; Scott McDonald (smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com) <smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com>;

skipp@ci.albion.mi.us; ; Tony Geigle <tgeigle@emmett.org>; Tina Rasey

<trasey@calhouncountymi.gov>; woodd@michigan.gov

Subject: Eaton County MOU

CCCDA TAC group, another county, Eaton, has requested use of our primary fire and law enforcement talk groups. I have advised the Eaton County Director that our law talk groups are encrypted so they will not be usable to them until that changes. Please let me know if you approve or disapprove of an MOU being sent to Eaton allowing them access to 237P911 (Metro), 13P911 (County), 13F911 and 13FTWP. They will also send us a MOU for use of their talk groups.

From:

Daryl Cummins <

Sent:

Tuesday, May 28, 2019 12:04 PM

To:

Richard Feole

Subject:

Re: Eaton County MOU

Allow

Daryl

On Tue, 28 May 2019 at 11:40, Richard Feole < refeole@calhouncountymi.gov > wrote:

Are you voting to allow?

Richard Feole, Executive Director

Calhoun County Consolidated Dispatch

269-781-9709 office

269-781-2380 fax

From: Daryl Cummins [mailto:

Sent: Tuesday, May 28, 2019 10:02 AM

To: Richard Feole

Subject: Re: Eaton County MOU

Will we be allowed to use theirs?

Daryl

On Tue, 28 May 2019 at 07:54, Richard Feole <re>rfeole@calhouncountymi.gov</re> wrote:

CCCDA TAC group, another county, Eaton, has requested use of our primary fire and law enforcement talk groups. I have advised the Eaton County Director that our law talk groups are encrypted so they will not be usable to them until that changes. Please let me know if you approve or disapprove of an MOU being sent to Eaton allowing them access to 237P911 (Metro), 13P911 (County), 13F911 and 13FTWP. They will also send us a MOU for use of their talk groups.

1

Richard Feole, Executive Director

Calhoun County Consolidated Dispatch

269-781-9709 office

269-781-2380 fax

From:

Coleman, James (MSP) < ColemanJ2@michigan.gov>

Sent:

Tuesday, May 28, 2019 9:03 AM

To:

Richard Feole

Subject:

RE: Eaton County MOU

Approve.

From: Richard Feole [mailto:rfeole@calhouncountymi.gov]

Sent: Tuesday, May 28, 2019 7:54 AM

To: Art Draper < Mdraper@calhouncountymi.gov >; Coleman, James (MSP) < ColemanJ2@michigan.gov >; Daryl Cummins

>; Jim Martens (jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov) <jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov>;

; <u>JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com</u>; Kate Chism < <u>KChism@calhouncountymi.gov</u>>; Kimberly

Grafton < kgrafton@calhouncountymi.gov >; mburke@maffaa.org; Robert Cipcic (rcipcic@springfieldmich.com) < rcipcic@springfieldmich.com >; Scott McDonald (smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com) < smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com >; skipp@ci.albion.mi.us; ; tgeigle@emmett.org; Tina Rasey < trasey@calhouncountymi.gov >;

Wood, David (MSP) < WoodD@michigan.gov>

Subject: Eaton County MOU

CCCDA TAC group, another county, Eaton, has requested use of our primary fire and law enforcement talk groups. I have advised the Eaton County Director that our law talk groups are encrypted so they will not be usable to them until that changes. Please let me know if you approve or disapprove of an MOU being sent to Eaton allowing them access to 237P911 (Metro), 13P911 (County), 13F911 and 13FTWP. They will also send us a MOU for use of their talk groups.

From: Mark Burke <mark@maffaa.org>
Sent: Tuesday, May 28, 2019 8:08 AM

To: Richard Feole; Art Draper; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins; Jim Martens

(igmartens@battlecreekmi.gov);

JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com; Kate Chism; Kimberly Grafton; Robert Cipcic (rcipcic@springfieldmich.com); Scott McDonald (smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com); skipp@ci.albion.mi.us; tgeigle@emmett.org; Tina Rasey;

woodd@michigan.gov

Subject: RE: Eaton County MOU

I have no objection to sharing our talk groups with Eaton County.



Mark Burke – Executive Director Marshall Area Fire Fighters Ambulance Authority Voice Phone: (269)781-9819

Fax: (269)781-9323

Email: mburke@maffaa.org

NOTICE: This communication and attachments may contain privileged or other confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient, or believe you have received this communication in error, please do not print, copy, retransmit, disseminate, or otherwise use the information. Also, please indicate to the sender that you have received this communication in error, and delete the copy you received. Thank you.

From: Richard Feole [mailto:rfeole@calhouncountymi.gov]

Sent: Tuesday, May 28, 2019 7:54 AM

To: Art Draper; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins; Jim Martens (jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov);

; JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com; Kate Chism; Kimberly Grafton; Mark Burke; Robert Cipcic

(rcipcic@springfieldmich.com); Scott McDonald (smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com); skipp@ci.albion.mi.us;

; tgeigle@emmett.org; Tina Rasey; woodd@michigan.gov

Subject: Eaton County MOU

CCCDA TAC group, another county, Eaton, has requested use of our primary fire and law enforcement talk groups. I have advised the Eaton County Director that our law talk groups are encrypted so they will not be usable to them until that changes. Please let me know if you approve or disapprove of an MOU being sent to Eaton allowing them access to 237P911 (Metro), 13P911 (County), 13F911 and 13FTWP. They will also send us a MOU for use of their talk groups.

From:

Richard Feole

Sent:

Thursday, June 6, 2019 3:21 PM

To:

Art Draper; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins; Jim Martens

(jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov);

JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com; Kate Chism; kgrafton@calhouncountymi.gov; mburke@maffaa.org; Robert Cipcic (rcipcic@springfieldmich.com); Scott McDonald

(smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com); skipp@ci.albion.mi.us;

tgeigle@emmett.org; trasey@calhouncountymi.gov; woodd@michigan.gov

Subject:

Lakeview Schools digital radio system

CCCDA TAC, I apologize for another email vote, but I keep getting these requests that need TAC approval when there is not a TAC meeting scheduled within their deadline. I have been contacted by Roe Comm who is working on a radio project with Lakeview schools. The system they are working on will improve school to school communications and also to the buses. Evidently, they have several dead spots in their current radio communications south of I-94. Lakeview schools are asking for use of the CCCDA Sonoma tower site. I have been told by Roe Comm that the school equipment would not conflict with any of the CCCDA equipment and would not cause a load on the tower as nothing additional would be added to the actual tower that isn't already there. We do have an agreement with Calhoun County ISD and they pay fee of \$1200 annually for recoup of utility power costs. That figure has been given to Lakeview and was approved by their budgeting process. I recommend that we allow Lakeview Schools access to the Sonoma Tower site for the same amount charged to Calhoun County ISD, \$1200 annually. If approved by TAC, I will present to Governing Board next week and pass the results on to Roe Comm and Lakeview Schools. Please let me know if you approve or disapprove of allowing them this use.

Rich

From:

Richard Feole

Sent:

Monday, April 29, 2019 1:52 PM

To:

Art Draper; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins; Jim Martens

(jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov);

JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com; Kate Chism; kgrafton@calhouncountymi.gov; mburke@maffaa.org; Scott McDonald (smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com); skipp@ci.albion.mi.us; ; tgeigle@emmett.org;

trasey@calhouncountymi.gov; woodd@michigan.gov

Subject:

ref MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's

TAC, we have been asked by Matt Beauchamp and Matt Hubert (Kalamazoo City FD) about granting access to Calhoun County 800 MHz talk groups to Kalamazoo County Fire Departments. They have asked for access to the following talk groups:

13F03

13FTAC1

13FTAC2

13F911

13FTWP

They are in the midst of redoing their templates and I advised them I would see if I could get permission via an email vote rather than waiting until the next meeting which is still over 2 weeks away. Please advise via email if you are ok with issuing an MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's access the mentioned talk groups.

From: Richard Feole

Sent: Tuesday, May 28, 2019 7:54 AM

To: Art Draper; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins; Jim Martens (jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov);

JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com; Kate Chism; kgrafton@calhouncountymi.gov; mburke@maffaa.org; Robert Cipcic (rcipcic@springfieldmich.com); Scott McDonald

(smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com); skipp@ci.albion.mi.us;

tgeigle@emmett.org; trasey@calhouncountymi.gov; woodd@michigan.gov

Subject: Eaton County MOU

CCCDA TAC group, another county, Eaton, has requested use of our primary fire and law enforcement talk groups. I have advised the Eaton County Director that our law talk groups are encrypted so they will not be usable to them until that changes. Please let me know if you approve or disapprove of an MOU being sent to Eaton allowing them access to 237P911 (Metro), 13P911 (County), 13F911 and 13FTWP. They will also send us a MOU for use of their talk groups.

James Schwartz < JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com> From:

Monday, April 29, 2019 1:58 PM Sent:

Richard Feole; Art Draper; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins; Jim Martens To:

> Kate Chism; Kimberly Grafton; (jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov);

mburke@maffaa.org; Scott McDonald; skipp@ci.albion.mi.us;

tgeigle@emmett.org; Tina Rasey; woodd@michigan.gov

RE: ref MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's Subject:

I have no objection

Chief James M. Schwartz Marshall Police and Fire Department 323 W. Michigan Ave. Marshall, MI. 49068 269-781-2596

From: Richard Feole [mailto:rfeole@calhouncountymi.gov]

Sent: Monday, April 29, 2019 1:52 PM

To: Art Draper < Mdraper@calhouncountymi.gov >; colemanj2@michigan.gov; Daryl Cummins

>; Jim Martens (jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov) <jgmartens@battlecreekmi.gov>; <

lames Schwartz < JSchwartz@cityofmarshall.com >; Kate Chism

<KChism@calhouncountymi.gov>; Kimberly Grafton < kgrafton@calhouncountymi.gov>; mburke@maffaa.org; Scott McDonald <smcdonald@cityofmarshall.com>; skipp@ci.albion.mi.us; ; tgeigle@emmett.org;

Tina Rasey < <a href="mailto:trasey@calhouncountymi.gov">trasey@calhouncountymi.gov</a>; <a href="mailto:woodd@michigan.gov">woodd@michigan.gov</a>

Subject: ref MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's

TAC, we have been asked by Matt Beauchamp and Matt Hubert (Kalamazoo City FD) about granting access to Calhoun County 800 MHz talk groups to Kalamazoo County Fire Departments. They have asked for access to the following talk groups:

13F03

13FTAC1

13FTAC2

13F911

13FTWP

They are in the midst of redoing their templates and I advised them I would see if I could get permission via an email vote rather than waiting until the next meeting which is still over 2 weeks away. Please advise via email if you are ok with issuing an MOU with Kalamazoo County FD's access the mentioned talk groups.